From ‘Political Pathogen’ to ‘Tiny Things Matter’: research in action on E. coli O157 risk
Researchers Helen Gordon and Colette Jones on the Reducing Escherichia coli O157 risk in rural communities project produced a short film for National Science and Engineering Week (NSEW) 2009 with an award from Research Councils UK.  NSEW 2009 was seen as an opportunity for the project to publicise its research to parents, particularly families with small children at a Discovery Day at Satrosphere Science Centre in Aberdeen on March 14th 2009.  The 10-minute film presents just one of the project’s 18 research questions: which factors determine the survival and infectivity of E. coli O157 in the soil?  Making the film became a research question in itself: how is E. coli O157 risk communicated using visual media?  And became a practical tool to answer another of the projects research questions: who are the key stakeholder groups in relation to E. coli O157 risk?

Local primary schools were interested in images that showed children the jobs people did and so the film includes sequences of microbiologist Helen Gordon in the laboratory using a luminometer to measure bacterial activity and in the field taking soil samples.  Helen Howie, Consultant in Public Health Medicine at NHS Grampian and John Bell, Specialist Officer for Food and Communicable disease at Aberdeenshire Council set the local context of E. coli O157 infection.  The Health Protection Team in Grampian handles about 50 cases of E. coli O157 a year.  Davey Jones and Prysor Williams of Bangor University make cameo appearances to illustrate how North Wales, a region with a lower rate of E. coli O157 infection, is used as an area for comparison in the research.
The short film took ten days, spread over three months, to make; during which time the working title of the film changed from ‘Political Pathogen’, a phrase used by many stakeholders interviewed as part of the research, to ‘Tiny Things Matter’.  Tiny things did indeed matter as the team grasped the complexity of distilling one aspect of a 3-year multi-disciplinary research project to a coherent visual story of interest to the general public.  Satrosphere attracted 743 visitors from all over Aberdeenshire, including families with children who had experienced E. coli O157 infection and who shared their own stories with the researchers on Discovery Day.  Extracts from the film will shortly be available from the project website as vodcasts http://www.abdn.ac.uk/reluecoliproject/
